
PRINCIPAL’S UPDATE    22 June 2022 

 

Dear all 

I hope you are well. 

 

We are gradually wending our way to the end of term and the reports continue to be issued. Year 7 

received their reports last Friday and it was an absolute joy to issue them to such a terrific group of young 

people. They were very excited to receive their reports and even though photos were issued at the same 

time the reports were their priority! 

 

This week on Thursday afternoon we will be issuing the Year 10 reports. Also, thank you to all families who 

participated in the Year 10 interviews. The feedback I have received indicates that you were very happy with 

the opportunity to discuss subjects for Year 11 and 12 and of course that our wonderful careers adviser 

Richard Mew did an outstanding job. 

This coming Tuesday evening from 4.00 - 7.00 pm there will be another opportunity for parents and 

students to talk to teachers as part of the Year 10 parent, teacher, student evening. I do encourage you to 

have your student present at these evenings as they should be part of any discussion about their learning. 

Year 9 reports will be issued next week on Friday and Year 11 reports on the Tuesday of the first week back. 

 

You may have heard in the media that government, Catholic and Independent schools will be taking 

Industrial Action on Thursday 30 June. I will send a letter with further information but there will be minimal 

supervision at our school. 

 

Thursday was also the second last day of the HSC Trial exams. Due to the Industrial Action we have moved 

all exams that were to take place on the Thursday to Friday 1 July. The exams involved were Society and 

Culture, Earth and Environmental Science and listening and speaking exams in Japanese and Spanish. The 

drama performance exam was already on that day but taking place in Scot's Kirk. 

 

The order for languages versus the theory exams will be changed to prevent clashes with drama. Mr 

Ferguson and the Year 12 Advisers have posted the new timetable on the Year 12 Google Classroom. 

 

Finally a heads up that the last Parent, Teacher, Student night for Year 8 is on the Thursday of the first week 

back. 

 

Best wishes 

Susan 


